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	BOXER SHORTS        

NEWS BRIEFS for the INDIANAPOLIS BMW CLUB

March 2012



March 18, 1:00
Robert & Leane Kemtz

2303 Wayne Dr

Greenfield, IN 46140

317-518-8503

The menu will be Shepherd’s Pie and Cabbage.

Since I don't think there is anybody east of us I'll give ya directions from the west.  Take 70 east to the Mt Comfort exit.  Head south to US 40 and head east.  When you get into Philadelphia (just west of Greenfield) turn right at the light (200 W) and go a half mile north.  Wayne Dr is on your right.  We are about half way down the street on the right.

Please RSVP to margieledgerwood@msn.com or call (317) 627-8375.  Please let me know by August 17, 2011 so

our host will know how to plan for the main course.  This is extremely helpful for anyone hosting a club meeting.  

 

********* (RSVP = let me know you are coming!!!!! **************

Mark Your Calendars.  April 22, next club meeting hosted by Dennis & Barb Shelley
2012 Awards Banquet
Saturday 2/18/2012 was the annual Awards Banquet.  62 club members and 3 representatives from the BMW shop were in attendance.  This year the party was held at the Primo Conference Center on the outskirts of Plainfield.  By all comments at the banquet and the follow-up emails the site worked for our group and the food was excellent (though I did hear one comment about where’s the sauerbraten J).  

Lew Mumford had worked with the conference center to be sure the menu and the adult beverages met our standards.  Rough work but somebody’s got to do it.

Margie Ledgerwood kept us on track throughout the evening with door prizes (including gift certificates from the shop!)  and a silent auction.  And speaking of the silent auction – many thanks to the club members that contributed gifts and bid on them   the club coffers grew by $260.25. 

Dallas Peak rolled out a new event for the club, Indianapolis BMW Club Photo Tag.  It’s a rolling event that should take us to some great back roads in Indiana.  Look elsewhere in the newsletter for the details.   Peggy Rose and Wayne Garrison appealed to the risk-takers in the group with a 50/50 drawing, collecting $226.  The winner, Ron Meyer won and then donated back to the club his half of the pot.
We were entertained throughout the evening by the excellent slide show of member-submitted pictures assembled by Bob Conley.   Many thanks to Bob and to Rick Hansen for providing the equipment and running the show.  Margie has copies of the slide show available for a $5.00 contribution to the club.  No doubt she will have these available for purchase at future breakfasts and meetings. 
Of course, the highlight of the evening was the awards for mileage over 10,000 in 2011 l kudos to Brian Findlay for having overall top mileage 28,800.  
Submitted by Theresia Shearer
Club Library on CD
Club member Sam Payne graciously copied some of our club library to CD as the video tapes were probably reaching the end of their useful life.  A list of the titles is in your club directory.  Contact Harold Patterson to check out any of the titles.  
New Magazine
Anybody that's into all forms of motorcycling like I am, who enjoys both the Harleys and Hondas and all the brands...off road and on....there is a way neat magazine that comes out of Michigan that you'd enjoy reading if you don't know about it. Called the Midwest Motorcyclists. You can go to their web site and sign up for an email
notification of the publication of the next issue or you can pick up a hard copy at some of the better motorcycle shops in and around Indy.
 
Ray Peabody is the publisher, and does a great job of covering a number of facets of motorcycling. He invites guest columnists to submit articles and enjoys the unusual, motorcycle related.
 
If you are interested in reading one of the current or past issues of the magazine, go to their web site www.midwestmotorycyclist.com  and download a .pdf file for that month. If you are still interested, then let Ray Peabody, Publisher (810)923-8738 know and he will add you to his monthly notice list. You'll get a note letting you know when the next issue hits the bricks so you don't have to hunt around for it at the shops (Like I used to do...good excuse to visit several of the bike shops, however!!).   
Best regards, Steve Burford

Helmet ratings, unraveled….
I was catching up on some of my motorcycle magazines and newsletters and came across this excellent note on motorcycle helmet ratings.  The note was in the form of a “Letters to the Editor” sort of thing, but was very well written.  March 2011 issue of MidWest Motorcyclists, page 4.  Letter was from Theresa Bailey, Asst Apparel Manager, BMW Motorcycles Southeast Michigan.

The letter was in answer to an article written by Patrick Armitage entitled “Safer Riding”.  Theresa took exception to “the least expensive helmets always meet DOT standards but rarely meet Snell standards”.  Another statement she disagreed with was “higher cost equates to a better helmet”.   She writes, in part:

“Although almost every cheap helmet meets DOT approval, many cheap helmets also have Snell approval”.  She goes on to state that “Snell will not approve any modular (flip up style) helmet.”    

HJC CL SP was used as an example.  A good inexpensive helmet that meets both DOT and Snell.  Theresa states she’s worn one of these for 2 seasons, and found it to be heavier and noisier than other, more expensive, helmets.  

Another helmet used as a high side comparison is the Schuberth C3.  This is a modular helmet and Theresa states “Not only is the C3 the most expensive helmet we sell, it is also among the lightest, quietest and safest helmet in the world”.  As it is a modular design, Snell won’t approve it but it does carry the DOT rating approval.  

One of the points that Theresa makes is the better rating system from Europe.  The ECE 22.05 standards.  They include modular helmet testing, and mandatory batch testing of (manufacturer’s runs of) helmets before they are released for sale.  This is not done with DOT or Snell.  

She goes on to say that “DOT standard only takes into consideration how much pressure it takes to crack the outside shell.  It completely disregards how much of that impart your skull will absorb.  DOT approved helmets also only have to cover the up(er) most part of your head-the crown: DOT approved helmets do not have to protect your chin, cheeks, lower part of your head or neck.”  Thus the reason why there are DOT approvals on what we refer to as half helmets.   

So, bottom line, if you are looking for a good modular helmet, find one that passes our DOT (which it has to in order to be sold in the US) AND the ECE 22.05 European standard.  BTW, if you look this standard up on the ‘net, you’ll find that ECE 22 is noted.  The .05 is the 5th revision to that standard.  

The latest Snell is M2010, which attempts to homodulate the various standards in to one that will meet both the European and US standards as well as upgrade the testing procedures to include penetration amounts and direction not considered in older Snell standards.   There was an excellent article, a bit more technical, but full of useful info, on webBikeWorld.  Look for it under http://www.webbikeworld.com/motorcycle-helmets/snell-2010-standard.htm.  

Submitted by:  Steve Burford

Boxer Shorts submittals:

Submit your articles, “for sale ads” want ads, birthday/anniversary notices and ride plans, etc. for the following month’s issue of the Boxer Shorts no later than the 27th. Please email to: margieledgerwood@msn.com  

Gather up as many good experiences as possible  It increases your chance of being a pleasant old person.
President:  Margie Ledgerwood, Vice President: Jay Beery, Secretary:  Robert Conley 

Treasurer: Theresia Shearer, Yahoo Contact:  Dave Bernhardt, Website: Chris Eisenhauer,

Membership:  Tracy & Galen Reinholt, Editor:  Margie Ledgerwood, Facebook: Indianapolis BMW Club
For membership information please contact:  Tracy & Galen Reinholt:  IndyMembership@gmail.com
Or phone: Home: (765) 325-2514 or Galen Cell: (317) 625-6222 
To submit items for Boxer Shorts:  margieledgerwood@msn.com
Website:  www.indyBMWClub.webs.com
 “Live to Ride; Ride to Eat”
